Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked for:

1. We understand that a multi-agency raid was conducted at a garment factory located at, or near, Brighton Road, Leicester, Leicester City, UK, LE5 0HA on 3 July 2020. Please disclose if Leicester City Council's Health & Safety was an agency participating in this raid.
We can neither confirm nor deny that we hold the information you requested, as the duty in s1(1)(a) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 does not apply, by virtue of Section 30(3) Investigations.


2. We request disclosure of any participation Leicester City Council's Health & Safety team had in raids carried out between 1 January 2018 and 1 December 2021 at garments factories in the Leicestershire County, specified by date and approximate location of the raid in which the Health & Safety team was a participating agency.
The information you have requested is exempt from release under section 30(2) of the FOI Act – Investigations.
We have considered the public interest test in release. 
It is important that a public authority is seen to carry out its inspections to reassure the public that action will be taken where wrongdoing is uncovered. Press coverage informed the public that several factories had been visited by various agencies as part of the ongoing investigations into garment factories in Leicester, and advice issued to some owners. The article noted that further inquiries were being made with a number of the businesses to ensure compliance with safer workplaces guidance.
However, Freedom of information should not undermine any current or future investigation, prosecution or prevention of crime, or the bringing of civil or criminal proceedings by public bodies. The investigation and prosecution of crime involve a number of essential requirements. These include the need to avoid prejudicing effective law enforcement, the need to protect witnesses and informers, the need to maintain the independence of the judicial and prosecution processes, and the need to preserve the criminal court as the sole forum for determining guilt.

Whilst investigations and prosecutions are ongoing, public authorities require a safe space in which to operate and premature disclosures could create intense media pressure which could present problems for the judicial processes. Disclosures prior to the conclusion of a court case could interfere with an individual’s right to a fair trial. They could also frustrate a judge’s ability to manage the judicial process.
At this time we are therefore withholding any information held.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
